DEBBIE DINGELL

116 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-4071

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

SUBCOMMITTEES ON
COMMUNICATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY
DIGITAL COMMERCE AND CONSUMER PROTECTION
ENVIRONMENT

Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

DISTRICT OFFICES:

19855 WEST OUTER DRIVE
SUITE 103-E
DEARBORN, MI 48124
(313) 278-2936

301 WEST MICHIGAN AVENUE SUITE 400 YPSILANTI, MI 48197 (734) 481-1100

WEBSITE: DEBBIEDINGELL HOUSE GOV

March 20, 2018

Ms. Megan J. Brennan Postmaster General and Chief Executive Officer United States Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza S.W. Washington, DC 20260

Dear Ms. Brennan,

This letter is to request that the United States Postal Service take prompt action to ensure residents of the City of Ypsilanti and Ypsilanti Township in Michigan have an open line of communication to staff at the Ypsilanti Post Office. As you know, our office has received a substantial number of complaints from the community about mail delivery issues and a lack of responsiveness from the Ypsilanti Post Office to these concerns. In response we held a town hall meeting on February 22 to continue a dialogue with the community and explore solutions to these problems. During this meeting, the Ypsilanti Post Office staff made a number of commitments to improve their responsiveness and facilitate better customer service. This included holding monthly forums with residents of the City of Ypsilanti and Ypsilanti Township so USPS staff can be regularly available to discuss any ongoing mail problems. These meetings are intended to be widely accessible to the public in order to provide the community with ready access to local USPS employees and help restore the community's trust in USPS to deliver mail and respond to issues in a timely manner.

Since this town hall, we have been made aware of several issues with respect to the proposed monthly forum. It has been approximately one month since USPS made a commitment to residents of the City of Ypsilanti and Ypsilanti Township to hold regular monthly forums. However, USPS has yet to follow through on their commitment in this regard outside of providing a tentative date at the end of the month for an inaugural meeting. Additionally, USPS staff have been unclear whether these forums will be open to the public at large, and we have received word that USPS will potentially restrict attendance to these events to a preselected community advisory board. This limitation is not what was agreed to when these monthly forums were proposed to the Ypsilanti community and me. This format goes against the spirit of USPS's commitment to be more transparent and accountable to the residents of the City of Ypsilanti and Ypsilanti Township, and I am concerned that this decision reflects an ongoing pattern of USPS to avoid accountability for mail delivery issues.

Ypsilanti residents deserve to have prompt and efficient mail service, as well as open lines of communication to USPS in order to address any mail delivery issues that arise. Please provide a written response which includes the schedule for regular monthly forums that will be



open to anyone who wishes to attend as well as details on the changes that USPS staff in Ypsilanti will be making to ensure that area residents may swiftly and efficiently report and resolve any mail delivery issues.

Thank you and I look forward to your prompt response.

Sincerely,

Debbie Dingell

Member of Congress